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Suggestions:  Start with how your district is carrying the message through such things as 
upcoming workshop, district events, goals carried out, etc.  Your report will be limited to 2 
minutes.  Please provide a copy via email or hard copy to our area secretary. 
 
What District __4___ did to carry the message of Alcoholics Anonymous: 
 
Aloha Hawaii Area Trusted Servants,   
 
As the new Panel 71 DCM for District 4, I am please to inform you of the progress 
that the district has been doing since our last assembly. Since the pandemic all 
homegroups and meetings have either went into hibernation or stepped into a 
virtual program. Our district from the previous Panel 69 unanimously voted to 
purchase 2 virtrual platforms so that we could continue to carry the messasge to 
the alcoholic and to continue erto run our monthly district meeting. We have 
opened the virtual platform to any windward district meeting or homegroup that 
was interested especially to the the groups that were unable to afford a virtual 
platform. Our message to the homegroups and meetings is the district is here for 
them.  
 
We had our first virtual Alkathons for Christmas and New years which was a 
great success. Also Im to inform you that the windward district has a brabd new 
Alano Club located in Kailua at Kailua beach. The Kailua Alano collaborated with 
the district during our holiday alkathons as a hybrid in person drop in for those 
who had nowhere to go for the holidays, some who didn’t have access to a 
virtual platform or just wanted to fellowship. 
 
Our first District meeting was held on January 7, 2021 right before our 
Orientation Assembly and so we wanted to get to know our new incoming GSRs 
and get them prepared for the upcoming assebly. We have have 6 new GSRs 
coming into this Panel 71. We decided to table our budget for 2021 discussion 
until our January 28, 2021 meeting, that way our new GSRs could discuss with 
their homegroups and get feedback. As for our District positions, we have filled 
every service position except for the Treasurers position. We currently havew a 
temporary Treasurer until we can fill the position.  
 
Last but not least, we as District 4 with be planning a upcoming workshop on the 
12 concepts which we just got confirmation from our presenter so stay tuned it 
will be TBD. Also we will start the planning process the assembly that we will 
hosting in August. Thank you for allowing me to be a trusted servant.   Keleka 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


